
Maths Increasingly Popular 
A level Mathematics has consolidated its place as the most popular A 
level subject in the UK with over 92 000 students entering this summer. 
This is a 4.4% increase in entries from last year. AS Mathematics also has 
the highest number of entries with 165 000 students.  AS and A level 
Further Mathematics entries also increased significantly, by 10.2% and 
6.9% respectively. Figures released by Ofsted in May suggest that A level 
Mathematics is being studied by 1 in 3 A level students and A level 
Further Mathematics by 1 in 18.    
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The FMSP has worked directly with 

teachers in schools and colleges 

across England to support and 

expand provision for A level 

Mathematics and Further 

Mathematics, promoting mathematics 

and providing resources for over 10 

years.  The continued increases in 

participation in the mathematics A 

levels would not be possible without 

the efforts of classroom mathematics 

teachers; their dedication and 

enthusiasm should be applauded.  

This term teaching of the new 

Mathematics GCSE will begin. The 

FMSP ran a series of one-day CPD 

courses focusing on the new content 

which places a greater emphasis on 

problem-solving. The FMSP has 

trained more course leaders so that 

additional courses can be offered, 

organised by FMSP Area 

Coordinators and Maths Hubs.  There 

will also be a new round of two-day 

KS4 Enrichment and Extension 

courses, developing more active 

teaching approaches. All the KS4 

courses aim to enhance the 

experience of students taking GCSE 

Mathematics to encourage 

students to continue studying 

Heading 1 

mathematics at A level. 

furthermaths.org.uk/cpd.  

The new A level Mathematics and 

Further Mathematics specifications are 

due to be published in the spring. The 

FMSP is preparing for these changes, 

developing new resources and 

professional development courses. 

The new A levels require a greater 

emphasis on mathematical modelling 

and problem-solving, for which the 

FMSP has developed support 

materials over recent 

years, furthermaths.org.uk/a-level-

problem-solving. 

The FMSP also organises enrichment 

events and support for sixth-form 

students, professional development for 

teachers and provides resources to 

support students preparing for higher-

level problem-solving exams, such as 

STEP, AEA and the MAT. Together 

with the UKMT, the FMSP organises 

the annual Senior Team Maths 

Challenge in November. This team 

enrichment event provides a great 

opportunity for students to 

demonstrate their problem-solving 

skills.  

 

Kevin Lord, Programme Leader. 

http://www.furthermaths.org.uk/cpd
http://www.furthermaths.org.uk/a-level-problem-solving
http://www.furthermaths.org.uk/a-level-problem-solving


On Tuesday 14th July, seven teachers from schools 
across the West Midlands attended training for AS 
Core teaching at the University of Wolverhampton.  
The day was delivered by FMSP Associate Martin 
Withington and sought to support teachers new to 
teaching AS Core Mathematics. The day gave them 
the opportunity to review and reflect on their own 
subject knowledge and to test and evaluate resources 
and ideas for the classroom. The feedback from all the 
delegates indicated that all found the day extremely 
helpful and beneficial. 

Richard Lissaman delivered a CPD day in January 
devoted to helping teachers support students with 
STEP / AEA  and problem solving. Twenty teachers 
from across the West Midlands attended the event at 
the Hornton Grange conference facility. 

Twenty six teachers attended a CPD day on 22nd  
June devoted to looking at the new GCSE. 

Two Further Pure days were held in July, the first led 
by Paul Chillingworth looked at teaching  concepts 
from FP1 and the other, led by Phil Chaffe at topics 
from units FP2, 3 and 4. 

Warwick University was the venue for a Teaching 
Statistics Day In June. The workshop was attended by 
19 teachers and considered the statistics content of 
the new A level Mathematics specifications, with four 
key areas of focus: 

¶ The Binomial Distribution 

¶ Large Data Sets 

¶ Conditional Probability 

¶ The Normal Distribution 

Led by Paul Chillingworth, the day was full of practical 
activities and discussion of the underlying principles. 

Regional Events and Updates 
 Professional Development 

It considered different approaches to teaching and 
possible resources that teachers might use. There was 
a heavy emphasis on the use of technology with both 
Geogebra and graphical calculators used.   

Teachers found the day very useful with several saying 
that they now understood conditional probability! 

Ted Graham (Plymouth University and FMSP 
Associate) led two excellent CPD days for teachers. 
Both days (pictured above and below) had a strong 
practical and investigational focus. The first, held at 
Telford Conference Centre on 15th June 2015, was for 
teachers of Mechanics 1, whilst the second, hosted by 
Painsley Catholic College (Cheadle) on 17th June 
2015, had a focus on Mechanics 2 topics. 

Both days were very well received and all delegates 
found Ted’s ideas extremely useful. 
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The Wolverhampton Maths Feast, which was held on 
the 25th of February, was a lively and enjoyable affair, 
with teams from nine schools taking part.  Students 
participated in a number of rounds, all of which 
involved teamwork and good communication.  The 
origami round was particularly popular, with the 
teachers forming their own team in order to join in with 
the paper folding challenge.   

Birmingham University also hosted a Maths Feast on  
11th March with 15 schools attending. As part of the 
programme at the university to encourage its students 
to engage with the local schools, the event was 
compèred by three student ambassadors. Much fun 
was had by all, including the teachers, and two 
schools excelled in creating a five-high stack of 
Columbus Cubes (pictured above). 

 

Following from the success of this event over the last 
few years, the FMSP once again invited students who 
were considering applying to University to study 
Mathematics or STEM related subjects to the 
Mathematics Institute at the University of Warwick for 
a day of mathematical problem solving.   

Students came from local schools and even schools 
as far away as Cheshire, Surrey, Suffolk, Bedfordshire 
and Lincolnshire.   

 

 

Regional Events and Updates 
 Enrichment for Students 

Students and teachers (who followed a parallel CPD 
programme) came for a full day in the department, and 
attended sessions that included  the workshops: 

¶ Writing and Presenting Solutions  

¶ Masterclass on Proof  

¶ An introduction to STEP problems   

¶ Fun Maths Roadshow 

There was also the opportunity to meet undergraduate 
and post graduate students as well as have a guided 
tour of campus. 

Feedback from both staff and students was very 
positive. 

This year’s University of Wolverhampton Key Stage 4 
(KS4) Enrichment days, held on the 2nd & 13th of July 
at Walsall and Wolverhampton, were a great success, 
with over 150 students from 10 schools enjoying a day 
of fun mathematical activities.   

Students took part in workshops on: 

¶ Mechanics 

¶ Binary or Recreation Mathematics  

and also completed the Dragon Quiz.  They were also 
entertained by lectures from Dave Bedford (Keele 
University) and Ben Sparks (Bath University, see 
below).   

Year 10 Maths Feasts 

tǊƻōƭŜƳ {ƻƭǾƛƴƎ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ 

KS4 Enrichment Days 



On the 15th of July, the FMSP and the University of 
Wolverhampton hosted the first meeting of the West 
Midlands Teacher Network.   

Guest speaker Bernard Murphy ran a taster session 
on the Cambridge Mathematics Education Programme 
resources and Carol Knights gave teachers an update 
on the new GCSE curriculum changes.  Subsequent 
meetings will be held termly and teachers can keep in 
contact via the Network’s dedicated Facebook page. 

 

With support for the Salop and Herefordshire Maths 
Hub, the Maths Leaders Network at Telford met for a 
second time at Telford Conference Centre on 1st July 
2015.  

Attended by 10 Maths Teachers and Leaders from 
both Telford and Wrekin Schools and schools from 
further afield, the day was led by Ruth Tanner 
(Shropshire Education Improvement Service) and 
Graham Charles (Priory School and Salop & 
Herefordshire Maths Hub Lead). The morning gave 
everyone the chance to network, share ideas and 
experience and to think about Higher Level GCSE, 
Multiplicative Reasoning and new Text books. 

 

Other News and Events  
  

The A level Active Workgroup was hosted by Grove 
School, Market Drayton on 22nd June 2015.  The day 
was led by Martin Withington (FMSP Associate) and 
Richard Stakes (FMSP AC), with a focus on A-level 
Core topics.   

The workgroup aimed to share techniques, resources, 
technology and approaches for engaging all students 
in the learning of A level Mathematics. Supported by 
the Salop and Herefordshire Maths Hub, this day 
encouraged the delegates to trial ideas and resources 
for themselves, to share ideas within their own 
departments and to continue to report back to the 
group with evaluations at future meetings. 

Students from Kings’ CofE School, Kidsgrove and 
Sandon BET College travelled to Keele University on 
6th July 2015. The students learnt about and put into 
practice the mathematics of the peg solitaire game, 
enjoyed discovering about the mathematics of secret 
codes and cryptography, before the competing in 
teams for the Dragon Quiz. 

Teacher Networks 
A-level Active Workgroup 

Year 9 Enrichment Day 

5ǳŘƭŜȅΣ {ŀƴŘǿŜƭƭΣ ²ŀƭǎŀƭƭΣ ²ƻƭǾŜǊƘŀƳǇǘƻƴ  
Tamara Nevill 
tamaranevill@furthermaths.org.uk  

/ƻǾŜƴǘǊȅΣ IŜǊŜŦƻǊŘǎƘƛǊŜΣ ²ŀǊǿƛŎƪǎƘƛǊŜΣ 

²ƻǊŎŜǎǘŜǊǎƘƛǊŜ   
Heather Knowles 
heatherknowles@furthermaths.org.uk  

{ƘǊƻǇǎƘƛǊŜΣ {ǘŀũƻǊŘǎƘƛǊŜΣ {ǘƻƪŜ-ƻƴ-¢ǊŜƴǘΣ 
¢ŜƭŦƻǊŘ ŀƴŘ ²ǊŜƪƛƴ  
Richard Stakes 
richardstakes@furthermaths.org.uk  

.ƛǊƳƛƴƎƘŀƳΣ {ƻƭƛƘǳƭƭ  
Martyn Quigley 
martynquigley@furthermaths.org.uk  

For teachers: 
www.furthermaths.org.uk/WM_CPD  

For students: 

www.furthermaths.org.uk/
WM_enrichment 
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